
Stanislaus County  
Juvenile Justice Commission  
October 17, 2024 – Probation Department Lobby 

Members Present: Marian Martino, Chair; Michael Baldwin Sr., Vice Chair, Sandra Ainslie; 
Lieutenant Fidel Landeros; Sharma Uma; Kelli Bravo; Dawn Cullum 

Members Excused:  Stephen Ashman; Wanda Bonnell 

Probation Department Present:  Mark Ferriera, Chief Probation Officer; Tracie Martin, Assistant 
Chief Probation Officer/Facilities Superintendent  

Superior Court:  The Honorable Annette Rees 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am.   

Public Comment:  No one from the public was present for the meeting.  

Approval of Minutes:  MOTION:  The Honorable Annette Rees  SECOND:  Sandra Ainslie.  The 
meeting minutes from August 22, 2024, were unanimously approved.  

Announcements:  Stanislaus County Sheriff’s Office Lieutenant, Fidel Landeros, indicated that 
following the last Juvenile Justice Commission meeting, he arranged for presentations on the Youth 
Assessment Center to all their patrol deputies during briefings.  He reported that all their patrol 
deputies should now be properly trained on the Youth Assessment Center process. 

Juvenile Facilities Tour/Inspection:  The Juvenile Justice Commission was led on a tour and 
inspection of the Juvenile Institutions by Chief Probation Officer, Mark Ferriera, Assistant Chief 
Probation Officer/Facilities Superintendent, Tracie Martin, and Supervising Probation Corrections 
Officers, Carlos Quezada and Ramiro Romero.   

The meeting was adjourned at 11:31 am. 




